
 
The City of Encinitas 

 Invites you to attend a: 
 

NEIGHBORHOOD MEETING 
OLIVENHAIN TRAIL 
ENHANCEMENTS 

 
 

The proposed enhancements consist of the installation of a post and rope railing along the east 
parkway of Rancho Santa Fe Road between Lone Jack Road and 13th Street in the City of Encinitas.  
The City applied for and received during the first half of 2023 several grants from the California 
Department of Parks and Recreation Office of Grants & Local Services (OGALS).  One of these 
grants was to enhance the Olivenhain Trail along Rancho Santa Fe Road from Lone Jack Road to 
Olivenhain Pioneer Elementary School to promote multi-modal transportation alternatives and better 
delineate the trail from the roadway.  This section of the trail is well-trafficked by schoolchildren 
heading to Olivenhain Pioneer Elementary School and Diegueno Middle School, in addition to 
equestrians, walkers, and bikers from throughout the community.  The $150,000 grant the City 
received for this project will fund the installation of the railing along a portion of the trail. 
 
During the Neighborhood Meeting, the City would like residents to provide their opinion on the type 
of railing that they would like to see installed to delineate a trail adjacent to a roadway.  The two 
available options are composite or post & rope.  The pros and cons of each type will be discussed 
at the meeting.  In the past the City has installed railing adjacent to a roadway consisting of a 
composite material.  However, in recent years various agencies in the region have elected to install 
post and rope railing as a safer alternative. 
 
Meeting materials, including railing options and design, and electronic comment feedback form will 
be available for viewing on the Engineering Department Public Notices website prior to the meeting 
at the link below: 

https://www.encinitasca.gov/government/public-notices/engineering-public-notices 

We look forward to meeting you and discussing any concerns or questions you may have regarding 
the proposed project.  If you are unable to attend or have questions prior to the meeting, please 
contact Project Manager Carlos Baldenegro by email cbaldenegro@encinitasca.gov, by phone at 
760-633-2763, or by mail at 505 S. Vulcan Ave, Encinitas, CA, 92024 to provide your input. 

 
The Neighborhood Meeting will be held on: 

 
WEDNESDAY, MARCH 6, 2024 

6:30 PM– 7:30 PM 
AT 

OLIVENHAIN MEETING HALL 
423 RANCHO SANTA FE ROAD 

ENCINITAS, CA 92024 
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